BOAT SAFETY REMINDER

Be sure you have a boat cushion for each
person on board at all times.
Running lights after sunset.
Be on the lookout for floating logs,
boards, etc. l

/ Please have a safe summer!

SUMMER 1985

BE AN ACTIVE MEMBER

of Your

CANADA LAKES I

PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

S

Help

MAKE IT HELP YOU!

x's on map indicate approximate location of rock hazards in lake.
Caution is advised when boating in the vicinity of any indicated hazard.

Please drive cautiously and slowly when
driving on the roads around Canada Lake
this summer.




SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
Summer — 1985

JUNE

29  CLPA Directors® Meeting  9:30 a.m,
Mitchell’s camp

JULY

4 Flare Lighting (Thursday) 9:30 p.m.

5 Young People’s Relay Check Store
Race — Green Lake Bulletin Board

for Time

13 CLPA Annual Meeting 8:00 p.m,
Caroga Lake Fire House

18  Luncheon and Card Party 12 noon
Nick Stoner Inn

20 Greenup Day All Day

AUGUST

3 CLPA Directors’ Meeting ~ 9:30 a.m.
Location to be announced

11 Boat Parade 2:30 p.m.

SEPTEMBER

1 Flare Lighting 9:00 p.m.

%

1985 OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

President . (oo nn BN v Tim Mitchell
835-6694
Lake Management VP. . . .. Howard Fiedler
835-4351
Activities VB 28, U it Don White
835-8560
BETEEArY At o S Emily Langworthy
835-2173
HTEAS (eI Jer s L e Rick Fink
835-6059

Directors and Terms:

Terms Ending 1987:

Howard Fiedler — 8354351
Bill Fielding — 835-6069
Rick Fink — 835-6059
Lane Franz — 835-6050
Brian McIntosh — 835-2098
Tim Mitchell — 835-6694

Alan Peck —

Terms Ending 1986:
Peter Jung — 8354154
Emily Langworthy — 835-2173
Dorothea Loomis — 835-3886
Dan Sullivan — 835-8301
Bernie Welle — 835-3093
Don White — 835-8560

Terms Ending 1985:
Bill Bates — 8354170
Jane Davis — 835-3707
David A, Fisher, Jr. — 835-4404
Parks Landis — 835-6054
Bill Peck — 835-6879
Ethel Theisen — 835-2516
Tom Willard — 835-6872

1985 COMMITTEES
Lake Mangement. . . . . ... Howard Fiedler
Safety )l sy vt Parks Landis
Paul Kukla
Harry Mclntosh
Water Level . .. ,....... Bill Fielding
Peter Jung
Tim Mitchell
Bob Petrie
Bud Ryan
Water Purity. . . ...... Howard Fiedler
John Brower
Paul Kukla
Bill Peck
Bud Ryan
Tom Willard
Environment and
Ecology. -:.iiiivs il Howard Fiedler
Bill Bates
Lane Franz
Tim Mitchell
Bernie Welle
Tom Willard
Island Maintenance . . . . .. Bill Fielding
Parker Davis
Dave Fisher
Dorothea Loomis
Brian McIntosh
Don White
Tom Willard
Bernie Welle
Water Acidity . . ... .o .as Tim Mitchell
Bill Fielding
Rick Fink
Parks Landis
Emily Langworthy
Harry Mclntosh
Bill Peck
Bud Ryan
Bernie Welle
Don White

Flahng . 3 s Tim Mitchell
Jim Cannon

Bill Fielding

Parks Landis

Mert Lesser

Dorothea Loomis

Alan Peck

Dan Sullivan

Bernie Welle

Organization and Promotion

Liason to Assoc,
Outside CLPA. . . . . . Emily Langworthy
Arden Zipp
Fire Dept. Coord. . ... ... Bill Fielding
Fire:Safetys i o oy Bill Fielding
Rick Fink
Brian McIntosh
Don White
Publicity . .. ...... Emily Langworthy
Dave Fisher
Mabel Kane
Ethel Theisen
Arden Zipp
INomyingting . 0o Wbl oy Bud Ryan
Frank Deming
Gretchen Fielding
Dave Fisher
Tom Willard
Eegal. oo snioen b m Lyndon Maider
David Jung

Membership . . . .. ... ... Doris Mclntosh

Activities Coordinator . . . ., ., Don White
Lake Activities . . . . , . . .. .Dave Fisher
Jane Davis

Lane Franz

Emily Langworthy

Bud Ryan

Ethel Theisen

Tom Willard

Flares and Parade . ., ...... Rick Fink
Ron Gay

Brian McIntosh

Don White

Arden Zipp

§ 50 T R L Tl . Bill Bates
Sailing, . ........ A Dave Fisher
Lane Franz

Dick Loomis

Dorothea Loomis

Courtney Young, Jr.

Card Party:, o -ciin i vaie Sue Mitchell
Undine Fiedler

Gretchen Fielding

Emily Langworthy

Dorothea Loomis

Ethel Theisen

Winter Emergency . . . . ., . Bill Fielding
Dorothea Loomis

Harry Mclntosh

Tim Mitchell

Dan Sullivan

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

For all of you, who like our family, enjoy
winter sports, the winter has passed quickly.
However, now that the warm weather is
coming we all are turning our thoughts to
Canada Lake,

The 1984 Summer Season saw the intro-
duction of the summer concerts and the
continuation of the relay race, as well as the
rest of the very active sailing club program,
this summer’s planned activities start on the
4th of July with the traditional lighting of
the flares. The sailing club’s relay race for
adults has been so successful that on Friday,
July 5th, the CLPA is sponsoring a young
people’s relay race for 15 year olds and
under on Green Lake. The events will in-
clude swimming av inflateable races, run-
ning and bicycling. Details and sign-ups
will be posted on the CLPA’s bulletin
board at the store.

The Directors of the CLPA will continue
their active roles in encouraging activities,
monitoring the environment, promoting
safety, and serving the needs of the lake
community. We welcome any suggestions
which will be helpful to us in carrying out
our duties. The first Directors’ meeting
will be on Saturday, June 29th at Mitchell’s.

Have an enjoyable summer,

The President’s Committee for
Message-Writing
Tim, Em, and Sue

FISHING COMMITTEE REPORT

Stocking-We anticipate the stocking of 2600
lake trout again this spring.

As noted in the past, information relating
to the fish in the lakes is important because
it can be used by the D.EC. in establishing
stocking policy. In addition it can be an
indication of the aquatic environment.
Please give any information regarding bass
or trout taken to Bill Fielding or record it
on the CLPA board at the store,
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ACID RAIN COMMITTEE REPORT

D.E.C. research has shown recovery in
many Adirondack waters in the past few
years, probably due to lack of heavy snow
accumulation. This year has been no excep-
tion. As a result, we anticipate that the Ph
will be at least as high as last year’s reading
if not slightly higher, which indicates lower
acidity.

Scientists warn that even though there
appears to be a Ph recovery due to lack of
snow fall, the buffering capacity of Adiron-
dack waters is low and could experience a
sudden drop in the Ph after a winter with a
heavy snowfall.

The Acid Rain Committee of the CLPA
plans to take water samples in the late spring
for DEC analysis. It is widely recognized
that acid rain should be controlled by re-
duction of emissions. Your efforts are
important in encouraging our legislators
to pass legislation to reduce emissions.

MEDICAL EMERGENCIES

During the months of July and August,
Rusty Capece, a New York State EM.T.
level III, “‘Cardiac Tech.” and his wife,
Laurie, also a New York State EMT.,
may be available for emergencies on the
Lake. Phone number 835-4052.

FIRE TIPS

Have at least one fire extinguisher per
building.

Have a hose, with nozzle, hooked up to
an outside faucet.

Know where the nearest fire pump
(red box) is located (Bud Ryan’s on West
Lake, Parks Landis’ and Warren Dennie’s
on S, Shore, Bob Petrie’s on Dolgeville
Point and in Bell Fielding’s workboat).

Know how to operate these pumps or
ask any Director for instructions.

IN MEMORIAM
During the past year we learned with
deep sorrow the death of:
Clarence D. Sasscer
Reginald Howland

ECHOES

Note from Neale & Dick Parkhurst

Eve & Warren Owen of Wellington, New
Zealand, who visited her Godfather, Richard
Parkhurst two summers ago with Jeremy,
their 5 months old newly adopted son, still
cherish their memories of that summer at
the lake and report that they are now the
proud parents of another son, Simon. Anne
Davidson, Eve’s mother also sends greetings
to friends made during the 1983 visit.

Mike & Sue Parkhurst who visited their
camp last July will be represented this
summer by daughter, Amanda, who plans to
spend the summer at the lake with grand-
parents Richard & Neale. The Parkhursts
extend a warm welcome to new neighbors
Bill Vickery & Regis Schultis.

Undine Fiedlerhas been elected to the
Executive Committee of the Health
Systems Agency of Northeastern New York.

News from the Ireland Family

Anne is in her third year at Framingham
State majoring in Media Communications,

Dean’s list yet. Anne is getting married to Mr.

Keith Jeffrey of Wayland, Massachusetts in
July and a honeymoon to Bermuda is plan-
ned.

Stuart has been studying Recreation and
Park Management at George Mason Univer-
sity in Fairfax, Virginia.

Isabelle is in her second year of associa-
tion with Total Design of Nassau in Fori
Lauderdale, Florida as an Interior Display
Designer for model homes and apartments.

Elayne spent six months in Lyon, France
teaching English and learning French with
members of Odette’s family and friends.
Elayne visited Paris and the Cote d’Azur,
etc., and toured through Germany, Switzer-
land, and Italy with friends. Elayne has an
excellent collection of slides showing the
people and the architecture of the places
visited. Elayne is presently completing her
nursing program and will be graduating in
June,

Dick and Odette have travelled to the
West Coast and Florida, and Dick was testing
aboard ship in Guatanamo Bay, Cuba last
summer. We look forward to our Canada
Lake vacation in July, The Stokes will be
vacationing at the camp in August.

Notes from Grace & Bernard Haake

No. 1 son, Tim (attorney) Head of Tax
Dept.,, O'Connor & Hannan, Suite 800
1919 Penn Ave., Wash., D.C. 20006

No. 2 son, Glenn (attorney) Research
Asst,, Appellate Div., N.Y. State Supreme
Court, Third Dept., Box 7288, Capital
Station, Albany, N.Y. 12224,

Grace is a volunteer, Intensive Care
Unit, Community General Hospital, Tampa,
Florida.

Bernard has retired as Supt/Schools in
Chappaqua, N.Y, ’83 and is currently Head-
master of Independent Day School, Tampa,
Florida,

News from Russ & Betre Watson

Russ & Bette spent some time this winter
in Florida, visiting friends in the Fort
Pierce and Melbourne area.

On March 3, their daughter, Judy and
husband, Guy Mills, presented them with
a 7 Ib. 8 oz. grandson, Norwood William.
He has a 3 year old sister, Rachael Pauline
and they reside in Albany.

All are looking forward to the summer
on Canada Lake.

Note from Jane Petrie Davis

This has been an eventful year for the
Davis family. We opened our third retail
store in Burlington, Vermont which has kept
Tony and me busy. Parker is in Stuttgart,
Germany as an exchange student and enjoy-
ing his new school and family. He’ll be
back at the Canada Lake Store in late June.
He was chosen for the National Honor
Society this year and was on the soccer, ski
and tennis teams. His big honor was playing
solo saxophone at the Southern Vermont
Music Festival. Hilary has a new 16 hand
Thoroughbred mare that will join her at the
lake this summer. Tori is looking for play-
mates. If there are any ten or eleven year old
girls at the lake, call 835-3707.

Edgar Moore, a long time property owner
at Canada Lake, has written about some of
his Lake Experiences, entitled “Memories”,
during the past 50 years.

Edgar wishes all the folks at the Canada
Lakes a happy and healthy 1985 summer
and should any of his friends wish to drop
him a line, his address is P.O, Box 183,
R.D. 2, Broadalbin, N.Y, 12025.

MEMORIES

A Few of Many

Though no longer a property owner at
Canada Lake, memories of past ownership
of property from the channel to the lake,
visits, and activities of 50 plus years remain.

My first look and ride up the channel in
the steamer, sitting near the boiler, my first
look at the Fulton House, its vast expanse of
lattice work, the lobby, my mother relating
the story of the big fire which destroyed
that lovely hotel where we had spent a few
vacation days that summer. — All made a
lasting impression on me.

One summer while my uncle and family
were visiting us we rented a camp from
Frank Tyoe located at what was known then
as Negro Lake Bay. Frank, a Dolgeville
resident, was a very good friend of my
family and gave us rides around the lake in
his boat “Teaser”, of which he was very
proud. When the boat burned Frank re-
placed it and named the replacement
“Teaser II”’, T have never forgotten an epi-
sode which occured one night. The chimney
from the living room stove went through the
ceiling, presumably to heat the upper rooms
in colder weather. The stove and pipe had
been removed for the summer, the only
evidence remaining was the hole through the
ceiling where the pipe had been. One night
in answer to nature’s call I mistakenly used
the stove pipe hole for something far beyond
its original purpose. My uncle, who was
sleeping below began to have an uncomfort-
able feeling, a bit dampish. For a moment
he couldn’t reconcile rain, a leaky roof, and
the sky filled with stars. But when the cause
of his discomfort was discovered my father,
wielding a paddle, caused me much dis-
comfort. Though the story might have been
told and retold the incident was never
repeated,

My father and L were vacationing in one
of the channel camps at Stewarts Landing.
During the night I was taken ill and my
father recognized it as more serious than an
ordinary stomach ache. Bundling me in
blankets and carrying me to the row boat
started out for the landing, Sick as I was, I
realized he was having problems locating and
remaining in the channel. It was a tortuous
night for him and a long buggy ride to
Dolgeville for both of us.

One summer the family rented the Drum
cottage for a week, and that was my first
lesson in the storage of ice. When told that
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ice was kept from melting by being packed
in saw dust, I had to explore and check
every day to see if the ice had melted away.
It probably was fortunate our stay there was
a short one, or I would have had the ice all
uncovered,

Dr. Loucks, a Salisbury native who be-
came a well known surgeon and went to
China as a medical missionary spent part of
his summer vacationing at the William
Faville cottage on Dolgeville point. Each
summer we visited him and his family, and
we would be treated to the story he and my
father always relived and told: When in Salis-
bury practicing, the doctor was called to
visit a patient with severe stomach pains.
The problem was diagnosed as appendicitis,
and an immediate operation necessary. An
“operating room’ was set up in the kitchen
and two or three men, including my father,
held lanterns while the surgery was per-
formed. The story had a happy ending —
the patient recovered.

Both the inlet and outlet of Canada Lake
were the scenes of two labor related deaths.
A stratford man employed as a sawyer at the
Canada Lake Saw Mill was killed a few min-
utes before quitting time when a knot flew
from a log which he was sawing and hit him
in the chest. It was said that death was in-
stantaneous, My father was called around
supper time and he and the driver left to
bring the body to Dolgeville, The journey
had to be made by horses, as expected, they
were gone most of the night.

The other accidental death occurred at
Stewart’s Landing during the construction
of the dam, A member of the crew of steeple
jacks, erecting the stand pipe, was killed
when he fell from a distance of 180 feet.
Though the exact cause of his fall was not
known the workmen said there had been a
heavy wind blowing that day and it was
thought somehow he lost his hold on the
ladder. 1 remember these incidents well, as
my father, an undertaker, was involved in
each. The stand pipe could be seen for many
miles, but it was dismantled when the power
company abandoned the dam.

Nate Hawley’s dance pavillion, That was
as much a part of the looked for summer
events as was the lake itself — at least by
those considering an evening of socializing
and dancing as part of their pleasure, and
recreation. Lorenz Franz and I along with
many others rarely missed a Saturday night
drive to the lake and Hawleys. It was well

known that “Nate” ran a very respectable
dance pavillion — one night it was said that
he refused admittance to a girl because she
had her stockings rolled beneath her knees.

1936. We purchased the Ray Kilbourne
cottage on the west side of Dolgeville point.
Though I had seen “Skeet™ but rarely since
he had left Dolgeville, we once again became
“neighbors”, At ice harvest time we would
meet him and Marie at Ungers, then spend
the weekend with them at their home as
a “camp”, One of “Skeets” favorite anec-
dotes was the evening when he sat on Petries
porch discussing the events of the day. A
row boat containing four men was seen
rowing slowly along the shore line and
calling out the “ames of the various camps,
adding their own comments. When opposite
the Petrie cottage one of the men could be
heard spelling “E-I-R-T-E-P, “eartap”, he
could be heard saying, “that’sa ————of a
name for a camp.” “Skeet” said Mr. Petrie
always got a chuckle when recalling that
incident,

In 1947 we purchased the Paul Steinert
property and in 1950 retired and moved to
the lake. During the 1950’s Arden Zipp, a
Dolgevillian, suggested at a C.LP.A. meet-
ing that the summer season be ended on
some sort of ceremonial note of friendship,
such as a boat parade. The suggestion was
adopted, he was promoted to Admiral, and
the fall boat parade became an instant
success,

Another looked for event at the season’s
end was the lighting of the flares by campers
to bid each other adieu.

Though I don’t know the originator, the
lighting of the flares around the lake by the
campers to bid a farewell to summer and
each other became a looked for event. To
LeRoy Loomis, another Dolgevillian, it
became a special event. Few loved the lake
more than Roy, and each year he appointed
himself a committee of one to assure himself
that all cottagers would be provided with
flares — and it was a lovely sight, seeming to
draw everyone together,

1975. Our children were married and left
the nest. It was the intent of my wife and
myself to sell our property keeping one
camp so that we might spend our summers
at Canada Lake and winters south. The regu-
lations of the newly formed A.P.A, prohibit-
ed that.

Thus it was after many years the time
came to bid our adieu to Canada Lake, but
the memories of events and old friends
remain with us.

Edgar E. Moore
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CANADA LAKE SAILING CLUB

Last Summer . . .

The season began with Allen Farber and
Paul Franz taking the honors in the 4th of
July Race. Following Allen in the Sunfish
class were Dave Fisher, Mike Cannon and
Lane Franz. In the Super Sunfish class after
Paul, in order, were Dick Loomis, Geoff
Clifford, Court Young, Jr., Nancy Long,
Peter Young and Court Young, Sr.

Paul Franz also won the Olde Tymers
Race with Dave Fisher, Dick Loomis and
Midge Akers close behind. In the New
Timers Race the results were, Rett Boswell—
Ist, Don Crass — 2nd, and Cameron Park-
hurst — 3rd.

The July Series . . .

Only one point separated first and second
place in the Super Sunfish series after eight
races. Paul Franz edged out Dick Loomis
with Geoff Clifford in third and Dave Fisher
fourth,

Jeff Bates won the Sunfish “B” Division
and Lane Franz won the “A” Division.

The August Series . . .

Court Young ran away with the Super
Sunfish series scoring eight firsts! Dick
Loomis was second and Geoff Clifford
third.

The Sunfish “B” Division was won by
Midge Akers and Allen Farber “A” Division
honors,

The “season best” chevrons, awarded by
Alcort to the sailors with the lowest scores
in the Sunfish and Super Sunfish classes,
went to Allen Farber — Sunfish. Court
Young, Jr. won the Super Sunfish with 15
points. Dick Loomis followed with 21.75,
Paul Franz 30.25 and Geoff Clifford 32.50.

The Second Annual Relay Race . . .

Nine teams consisting of 44 contestants
entered the Second Annual Relay Race. Don

White and Paul Franz were inches apart at
the finish of the sailing event, but Betsy
Sammons swimming for the Don White team
left the field in her wake and staked her
team to an overwhelming lead that they
improved upon in the canoeing (Loren and
Victor Sammons) and the running leg with
Roger lannotti finishing in 45 min. 30 secs.

Lane and Paul Franz, Ayres Boswell and
Karen Bartlett finished second in 52:18.
Third place in 53:06 — Margaret and Bob
Lawrence, Dorothea and Dick Loomis and
James Long. Fourth in 54:09 — Sue and Tim
Mitchell, Ken Demming, Emily Langworthy,
and Bill Culver, Fifth in 54:29 — Dorothy
and Bill Fielding, John Widdemer, Lisa
Kochheiser and Bruce McClelland. Sixth in
57:41 — Linda and Hub Smith, Allen
Farber, Sue Parkhurst and Dave Fisher,
Seventh in 58:38 — Amanda Young, Sharon
and Denise Sonnenburg, Mike Debany and
Paul Ryan. Eighth in 58:48 — Amanda, Alex
and Cameron Parkhurst, Alison Smith and
Chris Flemming. Ninth in 1:01:44 — Lynn,
Kristin, Luke and Danny Yuenger and Billy
Miller.

We hope to see even more teams entered
this summer but you’d better start swim
practice early if you're going to beat the
Don White team!:

The Annual Regatfta . . .

Eight die-hard Super Sunfish sailors
braved rain and cold to sail a four race
series in very light winds. When the sailors
finally arrived at Dick Loomis’ camp for the
cook-out (indoors) and the results were
tabulated, Court Young, Jr. had come
away with the narrowest of victories —
% point over Byron Hicks. Third place went
to Simon Roy sailing a Super for the First
time, followed by Jim Crink and Dick
Loomis. Tom Oryniak and Dave Burtis
tied for sixth and Dorothea Loomis was
eighth.

The high point of the regatta was lunch
break when Marty McLaren and Gary
Higgens took all the drenched sailors
into their camp around the roaring fire and
fed them wine, It was difficult convincing
the sailors to go back on the water and
finish the regatta!

This Summer . . .

We are looking forward to a successful
season of sailing again this summer. We will
be sailing three races each Saturday after-

(Continued on page 8)
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CANADA LAKE SAILING CLUB
1985 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

July 5 — CLSC General Membership Meeting
10 a.m, Dick Loomis’ camp
4th of July Races (Rain Date —
July 7)

July 6 — July series Races 1,2 & 3

July 13 — July Series Races 4,5 & 6

July 14 — Olde Tymers & New Timers Race
(Rain Date - July 21)

July 20 — July Series Races 7,8 & 9

July 27 — July Series Races 10, 11, &12
Pot Luck Dinner & Awards
(Location to be announced)

July 28 — 3rd Annual Relay Race (Rain
Date — August 4)

Aug. 3 — August Series Races 1, 2, &3

Aug. 10 — August Series Races 4, 5 &6

Aug. 11 — Sunfish, Super Sunfish & Force 5
Regatta — 10 A.M., C. L. Marina

Aug. 17 — Aug. Series Races 7, 8 &9

Aug. 24 — Aug, Series Races 10,11 & 12
Awards Party — 5 P.M. (Site to be
announced)

Aug. 25 — Round Robin Boat Exchange
Races

Aug. 31 — Fun Races

All races start at 2 P.M. unless other-

wise noted.

8 of the 12 series races will be count-

ed roward trophies.

ALL SAILORS MUST WEAR FLOT—

ATION DEVICES!

(S )

CANADA LAKE SAILING CLUB
(Continued from page 7)

noon with eight of the twelve races each
month counting toward trophies. First,
second and third place plaques will be
awarded for each of the three divisions.

If enough young sailors are interested, we
will hold special sailing lessons on Weds.
afternoons. Come to the General Member-
ship Meeting, July 5 at 10 AM, at Dick
Loomis™ camp and sign up. We will review
the basic racing rules and hot chocolate,
coffee and donuts will be available.

Canada Lake Sailing Club dues remain
at S5.00 per racing boat. We also have a

H

$3.00 membership for non-sailors which
entitles them to participate in all CLSC
social functions,

Special Thanks . . .

The CLSC wants to thank the CLPA
for their continued sponsorship of sailboat
racing. And a special thanks to Allison
Smith, Cameron Parkhurst and Amanda
Young for setting up the buoys and run-
ning the races.

Please join us this summer for an exhilar-
ating season of sailing and racing.

Dick Loomis
CLSC President

Don’t forget Canada Lake “‘Greenup
Day, July 20.

CANADA LAKE STORE NEWS

Just a few very small sheets of ice were
floating near the shore on Canada Lake the
morning of April 22nd signaling the begin-
ning of a new season.

Summer has been on our minds since
January when we displayed our boats and
motors in the annual Clifton Country Mall
Boat Show again for the sixth year, Howard
Dutcher and Kenny Holliday, two of our
marine employees, were certified at Mercury
outboard school in February. Our boat
storage building, which was completed in
the fall, has become a major asset to the
marine business. We would like you all to
see it,

To help us serve you in the store this
summer we are very pleased to have Robin
Burakiewicz, Parker Davis, Liana Halverson,
Lisa Kochheiser, Cindy McLelland, and
Jeff Theisen working for us, as well as our
four children who help us all year round,
Merryn, Heather, Eric, and Bret. We wel-
come any suggestions you may have to
make your summer shopping more con-
venient and complete,

For your postal business we will operate
the post office again from June 10th —
Sept, 6th.

We sincerely appreciate all of the support
and encouragement you have given us
through the years, May you all have a delight-
ful summer season at the Canada Lakes.

Bill & Dorothy

L

s

CAROGA HISTORICAL
ASSOCIATION & MUSEUM

“The Homestead”

Obviously 123 year old pegged barns do
not take kindly to being dismantled, espec-
ially the second time around, during their
lifetime. Each timber, peg and post was
dismantled by a caring and dedicated group
of volunteers, Their task was not easy as
much of the wood was brittle.

With Mother Nature’s cooperation work
will be getting started soon to complete the
rebuilding by our scheduled dedication date
of July 20, which is also Major Nicholas
Stoner Day,

Now we need all the voluntary help and
financial assistance from all of our friends
to raise the barn which will be our main
Museum building.

We have a full summer schedule ahead
including three fund raising events and a
new feature. During the months of July and
August every Thursday evening at 7:30 we
will have a story telling hour at “The
Homestead™ which we have appropriately
named — “Caroga Tales — Short and Tall”
— please join us and feel free to contribute
your stories for this fun time, This event is
co-sponsored with the Fulton County Arts
Council.

NOTE TO ALL MEMBERS

Should any CLPA member need
any extra reward signs, call Doris
Mclntosh, phone 835-4103,

SUMMER CONCERT PROGRAM
photo courtesy — Emily Langworthy

Caroga Historical Association
& Museum

1985 Summer Schedule
June 27  Annual Meeting
June 30  Opening date

June 30 -
July 14 Annual Adirondack Art Show

July 20 Annual Major Nicholas Stoner
Day
Aug. 6-
Aug. 18 Annual Adirondack Photo Show
* ok Kk R K

Fund Raising Events

June 15 Chicken & Biscuit Dinner
Wheelerville School

Aug.3  Craft Fair, Music Fest, Food
and Rummage Sale
Aug. 8  Luncheon Card Party, Maple
Tree Knoll
L

Storytelling Hour at “The Homestead”
7:30
Caroga Tales — Short and Tall

GARBAGE COLLECTION

is made on Monday on all public roads
throughout the year, and in addition on
Fridays during the months of July-Septem-
ber. Garbage to be collected includes all
table scraps and refuse and the cans and
containers in which they dame; it does not
include trash, junk or loose garbage. Bag
your garbage and put it in a well-secured
can or suspend it out of reach of animals.

TOWN OF CAROGA CHURCHES

Caroga Chapel
Starting July 4 thru Labor Day —
Sing-along.at. i ceosnenenen 10:45 A.M,
SOTVIERS |uia alnimiwlew asis) v nis st mis e 11:00 A.M.
St, Barbara's Chapel
June: Saturdaysonly ......000 5:30 P.M
July - Labor Day:
Saturday Mass . ......... 5:30 P.M
Sunday Mass ........... 9:00 A.M.
10:30 A.M.

After Labor Day — same as June thru Sept. 7.
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